
 

 
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE     CONTACT:  Neal Hanks 

April 23, 2015        Director of Communications 

214.722.4209, nhanks@swapa.org 

 
 

Southwest Pilots Join Partnership for Open & Fair Skies 

DALLAS – The Southwest Airlines Pilots’ Association (SWAPA) announced today that it has joined the 
Partnership for Open & Fair Skies, a coalition of U.S. airlines and airline industry labor unions. These 
groups seek to level the playing field against heavily subsidized state-owned carriers from Qatar and the 
United Arab Emirates (UAE).   
 
 “These government-owned Gulf carriers are not playing by the rules their governments agreed to when 
they signed Open Skies agreements with the U.S.,” said SWAPA President Capt. Paul Jackson. “Qatar 
Airways, Etihad Airways, and Emirates Airline are being fueled by tens of billions of dollars in state 
subsidies and that not only puts U.S. airlines at a competitive disadvantage, but also jeopardizes jobs 
throughout the U.S. airline industry.”   
 
In joining the Partnership for Open & Fair Skies, SWAPA has united with American Airlines, Delta Air 
Lines, United Airlines, and seven other labor organizations in asking the U.S. government to open 
consultations with Qatar and the UAE, as provided for within the Open Skies agreements. This step is 
needed to address the unfair state subsidies that are enabling Qatar, Etihad, and Emirates to rapidly expand 
their fleets and routes into the U.S. market. SWAPA also backed the Partnership’s call for the U.S. 
government to seek a freeze on any new passenger service by the Gulf carriers into the U.S. as the 
consultations go forward.  
 
A 55-page white paper presented by the Partnership to the U.S. government earlier this year and released to 
the public in March documented $42 billion in state subsidies and other unfair benefits provided to Qatar, 
Etihad, and Emirates by their respective governments since 2004 alone. That massive state support is a clear 
violation of Open Skies policy.  
 
“The evidence is too overwhelming and the airline industry is too important to our country for the U.S. 
government not to take action,” continued Jackson. “Southwest pilots are proud to stand with the other 
members of the Partnership in calling for a level playing field.”  
 
More information about the Partnership is available at: www.openandfairskies.com.  

------------ 
Located in Dallas, Texas, the Southwest Airlines Pilots' Association (SWAPA) is a non-profit employee organization representing 
the more than 8,000 pilots of Southwest Airlines. SWAPA works to provide a secure and rewarding career for Southwest pilots and 
their families through negotiating contracts, defending contractual rights and actively promoting professionalism and safety. For 
more information on the Southwest Airlines Pilots’ Association, visit www.swapa.org.  

mailto:nhanks@swapa.org
http://www.openandfairskies.com/
http://www.swapa.org/

